LIEM #3 backup PTServices

Cornell Mickley

From:

Cornell Mickley

Sent:

Thursday, October 24, 2019 8:01 AM

To:

Cornell Mickley

Subject:

FW: Special Meeting/Workshop Wednesday - Pre-Trial Services

Attachments:

10-23-2019 Special Meeting Agenda pdf

From: Cornell Mickley

Sent: Monday, October 21, 2019 4:20 PM

To: Judge Tano Tijerina; John Galo; Jesse Gonzalez; Rosaura Tijerina; Cindy Liendo; Leroy R. Medford; Lalo Uribe

Subject: Special Meeting/Workshop Wednesday - Pre-Trial Services

Good afternoon Everyone..... If I may, this may be an opportunity for me to give some quick in-put on the up-coming commissioners court workshop to discuss action and to determine the county departments that will occupy the former HEB building. As many of us know, the pre-trial services office is located on the 5th floor of the justice center. It consists of **roughly 783 sq ft of office space** where 10 staff members are housed in this potentially unsafe area.

Chapter 10, Sec. 1003 of the International Building Code Interior Environment, gives the following example. If you have 1,000 sq ft of office space, then that area is suitable for 10 occupants. The office space must have adequate exiting as well.

On or about October 2018, the fire inspector determined that any building over two floors require to have two exits from every floor. I have determine that our office has the stairwell exit, in case of an emergency and a door that separates pre-trial services from the district attorney offices. This door remains lock at all time from the district attorney side due to potential confidential information that is located in their office. We have no way of opening the door in case of an emergency.

On or about March 2010, a feasibility study was requested by commissioners court. Pre-trial services among other department participated in the study to determine if the Tex-Mex Building was adequate for office space. Unfortunately, the building was demolished. A second attempted was given to pre-trial services to possibility utilize the old warehouse space that was used for the purchasing department on the 5th floor of the justice center. Officials decided to convert the area for the district attorney office. Lastly, on or about August 2016, the potential remodeling of the law library was being considered for pre-trial services. The space was utilized in other ways.

I' am hoping of asking the court during the workshop, if considerations and courtesies will include the offices of pre-trial services as a department being part of this plan that is going to be discuss in agenda item #4.

Cornell Mickley
Director
Webb County Pre-Trial Services
1110 Victoria #501
Laredo, 7X 78430
956-523-4988 (Tel)
956-523-5137 (Fax)

Confidentiality Notice: This e-mail message is covered by the Electronic Communicatios Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. Section 2510-2521 and is legally priviliged.

This e-mail is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential or otherwise protected from disclosure. Dissemination, distribution or copying of this e-mail or the information herein by anyone other